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Upcoming 
Events 

Sept 13          
OETRA Playday-

Chandler, OK 

  

Sept 26-28        
Roman Nose Hills 

Trail Ride    
Watonga, OK  

 

Sept 27          
OETRA Statewide 
Ride (you pick the       

location!) 

 

Sept 27        
Homecoming 

Just for Fun Ride 
Hickory Creek 

WMA  

 

Sept 27-28        
Arcadia Lake   

Mystery Trail Ride 

 

 

See page 3 for all 
this and MORE! 
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Fall is Coming!!  

We have so many FUN rides coming 
these next months. We have 5 rides in 
Sept. Check the calendar for all the 
details.  

On September 13th we are doing a just 
for fun PLAYDAY at the Chandler Expo 
Center. It’s really a time to come try 
your luck at fun events. We don’t care 
if you’ve never done it before, now is 
the time to come see if your horse can 
do it. Lots of people will be coming to 
experience it for the first time. 

Then September 20th we are going to 
Robbers Cave for a JFF. There will be 
rides lead at different speeds on Sat 
and a potluck for dinner. Bring a side to 
share. Robbers Cave is such a won-
derful place with miles of trails. We re-
ally need to show the park we are still 
coming there so we don’t lose our 
campground to RVs. 

On September 27 we have our 
Statewide Ride- We encourage every-
one to get out and ride. Take the kids, 
the grandkids, the neighbors, and ride 
one of the OETRA trails. This ride is to 
encourage riding across the state. Post 
pictures on Facebook of your rides and 
how many went with you. 

September 27 & 28 there is a Mystery 
Ride at Lake Arcadia. It’s on both days 
because the parking lot is small. Check 
the calendar to get the details about 
when to go. I saw some cool surprises 
that Terri Folks has planned. 

September 27th is the Homecoming 
ride. This sounds really fun. You’ll ride 
from an old historical school across the 
Red River, eat at another schoolhouse 
then ride back at night along the river. 
Be sure and get directions from the 
calendar for this cool ride. 

Mark your calendar for the FALL COL-
OR RIDE this year. It starts Friday Oc-
tober 31, with a costume party at the 

pavilion at 6 pm. Bring your best CHILI 
for the Chili Cook off. Prizes given to 
the top three. If you can’t bring Chili, 
then bring cornbread and/or dessert.  

Because its Halloween I’ve been told 
there is going to be a Murder at Cedar 
Lake and you’ll have to figure out “Who 
done it” on Saturday while you ride. 
The murderer will be revealed that 
evening at the CHUCK WAGON DIN-
NER, (no cooking- just $5).  

I’m excited to be back at Cedar Lake to 
ride all those beautiful vista’s this time 
of year and see the colors changing. If 
the reserved spots are full you can 
come a few days early and get on the 
F & G loops.  

Can’t wait to see everyone. Come and 
meet a very friendly group of friends. 

Jeanette 

Remember: If everyone does a small 
part the results are mighty. 

President’s Message 

PRESIDENT 

Jeanette Zeller 

 president@oetra.com  

405.414.2401, Jones, OK  

VICE PRESIDENT 

Pam Ehlers 

pam.ehlers@okstate.edu 

405.334.1047, Stillwater, OK 

SECRETARY  

Larry Zeller 

secretary@oetra.com 

405.826.4374, Jones, OK 

TREASURER 

Cheryl Marx 

cherylmarx58@gmail.com 

918.640.7114, Claremore, OK 

DIRECTORS 

Margaret Bowman 

mays18546@gmail.com  

501.644.4990 Hartford AR 
 

Beverly Crneckiy 

editor@oetra.com 

405.328.4707, Macomb, OK 

Katrina Easterling 

katrinae2004@yahoo.com 

903.767.7129, Talco, TX 
 

Greg Maddux 

gregmaddux1959@gmail.com 

918.724.8491, Bristow, OK 

Misty Maddux 

madduxmisty@gmail.com 

918.232.3554, Bristow, OK 

Newsletter Editor 

Beverly Crneckiy 

Committee Chairpersons: 

Advertising/Media:  

Terri Folks & Pam Ehlers 

Historian:                                   

Terri Folks 

Membership:                             

Larry Zeller                               

Rules and Parliamentarian:      

Larry Zeller 

Webmaster:                               

Larry Zeller 

Trail Ambassadors:                 

Sherry Robinson 

Nominating Committee:                                  

TBD 

OETRA BOARD 
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Sep 13 Woolaroc Fall Trail Ride - visit www.woolaroc.org for information 

1 Sept 13 OETRA Playday—Chandler, OK Chandler Expo Center Contact Dawna Weaver for info 
405.213.6560. 

Sep 19-21 Play Day at Serenity Hollow Camp For more information contact Tamie Lucas, 918-721-6400 or 
thorselvr@gmail.com.  

2 Sept 20 Robbers Cave Just for Fun Ride—Join us at 8:30am for a Just for Fun Ride. We will have a pot-
luck dinner Saturday night with OETRA providing the fried chicken. Kids and adults are welcome. Bring your 
own equines. Ride in a group or on your own. Contact Sherry Robinson for more information at 918-231-
9868 or sherryoetra22@gmail.com.  

3 Sep 26-28 Roman Nose Hills Trail Ride All meals provided!  Ride the beautiful hills surrounding Roman 
Nose Hills State Park, as well as the unique park trails. Guided rides in groups <30, including a gaited 
group.  Hot lunch and rest stop on the trail!  Primitive camping on Wolfe Ranch, just before entrance to Ro-
man Nose State Park on Hwy 8A, near Watonga, OK.  $75 per rider, $50 children 12 and under.  Donation of 
items for live auction appreciated!  Negative Coggins, no stallions.  For more info, call 580-541-0155 and see 
www.romannosehillstrailride.com   

4 Sept 27 OETRA Statewide Ride—We encourage everyone to get out and ride an OETRA supported trail 
somewhere in Oklahoma. Click Trails on OETRA.com for a list of all the trails across Oklahoma that OETRA 
supports  Post your pictures on the OETRA Facebook page and show where you rode and how many attend-
ed.  

5 Sep 27 Homecoming Ride Burneyville, OK For info, contact Carolyn Grayson, 580.465.9330, cjgray-
son@sbcglobal.net or Jimmy Walker, 580.341.8201 

Sep 27-28 Arcadia Lake Mystery Trail Ride— Contact Terri Folks 405.760.8229, trfolks@gmail.com for info.  

Oct 3-5 Prague Lake Work Day and Benefit Ride Saturday will be a work day. Sunday is the fundraiser 
scavenger hunt benefitting Lincoln County Spay Neuter. Reservations will open up near the date of ride. 
Contact Janis Baldwin for site at 405-204-0866.  

Oct 17-19 Serenity Hollow Halloween Costume Contest and optional Trunk or Treat. For more information 
contact Tamie Lucas, 918-721-6400 or thorselvr@gmail.com.      (Continued on Page 4) 

1 Sept 13 OETRA Playday—
Chandler, OK  

2 Sept 20 Robbers Cave Just 
for Fun Ride 

3 Sep 26-28 Roman Nose Hills 
Trail Ride  

4 Sept 27 OETRA Statewide 
Ride (you pick the location!) 

5 Sep 27 Homecoming Just for 
Fun Ride Hickory Creek WMA  

2 

1 

5 

3 

http://www.woolaroc.org
http://www.romannosehillstrailride.com
https://oetra.com
mailto:cjgrayson@sbcglobal.net
mailto:cjgrayson@sbcglobal.net
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Cont. from page 3
Oct 31-Nov 2 Fall Color Ride Cedar Lake Come join us for a spooky but fun weekend! Friday at 6pm come 
dressed in your Halloween costume and come for food. Dinner will be provided by OETRA. Saturday join in a 
murder mystery ride during the day. Bring your prize-winning chili for the chili cook-off at 6pm. Prizes will be 
awarded. Cornbread and desserts welcome. Sermon-on-the-Mount Sunday at 10am. Make your reservations 
at https://www.recreation.gov/camping/campgrounds/232303 beginning 4/30/25 (must be 6 months out) Con-
tact Teri Wyatt 405.250.5558, tnwalkinghorsegirl@yahoo.com, Jeanette Zeller 405.414.2401 presi-
dent@oetra.com   

Oct 31-Nov 2 Fall Color Ride Accommodations at Serenity Hollow Camp. We have openings for cabins, elec-
tric, and primitive for fall color ride with scheduled horse and people transport to and from Cedar Lake. Con-
tact Tamie Lucas, 918-721-6400 or thorselvr@gmail.com for more information.  

Nov 14-16 Arrowhead Just for Fun Ride Canadian, OK. Reservations @ TravelOK.com, shoe/boots re-
quired. Pens are first come first served. Dinner in Krebs Friday. Ride and movie 15th, Chili dinner provided. 
Desserts welcome. Contact Sherry Robinson 918.231.9868    

Nov 14-16 Foodie Weekend at Serenity Hollow. For more information contact Tamie Lucas, 918-721-6400 or 
thorselvr@gmail.com.  

Dec 6 OETRA Christmas and Awards Party Chandler OK - More details coming… 

Dec 12-14 Christmas Craft at Serenity Hollow—Horse hair charms. For more information contact Tamie Lu-
cas, 918-721-6400 or thorselvr@gmail.com.  

Jan 1 2026 Bell Cow New Years Day Black Eyed Pea Ride—More details to come.  

Note: Rides not in bold font are listed on behalf of other groups/camps. Please direct questions to the con-

Tired of Tires By Terri Folks 
I’ve had two blow outs in the last two months. First, my truck had a blow out 
coming home from the OETRA Robbers Cave Ride on my truck. I had a terrible 
shimmy and couldn’t figure out the issue. I exited off of I-40 at the Grand Casino, 
drove back roads to get home to north Edmond. I made it to 122nd street and it 
sounded like a gun shooting off. KAPOW! I limped into the Flying J. Called hub-
by to let him know what had happened.  

Since it was a Sunday, I called AAA instead of US Rider hoping to get fast ser-
vice. Hubby came to wait with me which I really appreciated! Unfortunately, the 
“Lego” blocks we use to put under the trailer jacks got left at home. With the flat 
on the truck, we had to take the trailer off. Cinnamon, the world’s best horse, 
quietly munched on her hay, never making a sound. Hubby had to go home to 
get the blocks so note to self: ALWAYS Pack those Legos!  

After the short delay, the tire came off and the spare went on! My tires were six 
years old (I didn’t realize they were that old), so I replaced four tires since the blow out was replaced.  

Blow out #2 happened on my trailer as I was nearing the Checotah exit on I-40. I never felt it because it was 
on the left rear tire. Someone in a red truck got my attention to tell me I had a flat. I limped to the exit and 
made it to the Flying J. I found a tree to park under, opened the back trailer door for for ventilation for Cisco, 
my new horse, and called US Rider who told me a tow truck would be there in 30 minutes. Not one person at 
the gas station asked me if I needed help or anything like that. The guy showed up in the tow truck and real-
ized he didn’t have tools. I had purchased an impact driver in case of an emergency. He said that wasn’t an 
impact driver! ????  

He finally found an impact driver, we used my trailer aide (BUY ONE IF YOU DON’T HAVE ONE.) He had 
never seen one before. He got the tire off but the tread had wrapped behind the (Continued on page 5 )      

mailto:tnwalkinghorsegirl@yahoo.com
mailto:president@oetra.com
mailto:president@oetra.com
TravelOK.com
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CINDY KERR, TRAIL AMBASSADOR for THUNDERBIRD 
LAKE, NORMAN. 

I have loved riding horses all of my life.  I grew up in S. Califor-
nia, but even there I managed to find horses to ride. Actually, I 
rode neighbor horses, Shetlands and even donkeys.  If it had 4 
legs, I was riding it.  Horse keeping is very, very expensive in 
S. California, so I had to be creative.   

I am a Real Estate Broker by trade (35 years) and met my hus-
band at a real estate conference in Cancun Mexico.  He was 
born and raised in Norman.  I visited him in  Oklahoma and 
loved it - so many horses and so much open space!  Soon we 
were planning a wedding, and I brought my horse with me from 
California.  We're celebrating  (Continued on Page 7)           

Member Spotlight 

CINDY KERR 

Tires from page 4 

tire and…of course, he had no way to get it 
off. He told me a tire store was across the 
street that was open 24/7 and they could get 
that off for me. It had to be done before I 
could drive on home because he said it 
would damage my tire. I drive across the 
street and there is a small tire shop on the 
backside of the building and guess what? It 
was closed. I asked another guy if there was 
another tire store in town and he said, yes, 
just right down the street. I drive over there 
and yes, it is closed too. I looked up the way 
and saw a Walmart Tire center attached to a 
Walmart store.  

I got back in the trailer and drove up to the 
tire center. At this point I am pretty desper-
ate. I needed to get home. I had no water 
with me for the horse. It was hot. The tire 
center workers tell me don’t do that kind of 
work. I pleaded, I just need to get home. Af-
ter some discussion, they told me I would 
have to take the horse out of the trailer after I 
moved it to the alleyway. Cisco was excellent 
as I took him out and we stood in front of the 
tire center waiting. The technician got all he 
could off of it. Walmart did not charge me a 
PENNY. I gave the young tech a tip to thank 
him. He also stood behind the trailer in case 
Cisco didn’t want to get back in. Fortunately, 
he jumped back in the trailer and I headed 
for home.  

I am so flustered I take Highway 69 instead 
of I-40 and was almost to McAlester before I 
realized my mistake. So that was about 60 
miles I didn’t need to travel. Just as I am 
tooling down the (Continued on page 6) 
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road, my truck goes into limp mode and won’t go faster than about 30 mph. I limped to the next exit at Hen-
ryetta. I pulled into a parking lot. Turn off the truck and let it sit for 10 minutes so it would reset.  

I drove around Henryetta with no more issues. I got back on I-40 and did fine until it went into limp mode 
again. I got off. Turned it off and on to reset and finally made it home. The truck went into the shop and had a 
lot of issues—$$$$. But I have a great diesel mechanic shop and they said it was good to go.  

Unfortunately, with the blow out, it messed up my trailer brakes. I had no trailer brakes to get the trailer into 
the shop to get the flat replaced and remove the rest of the tread. I drove to Discount Tires in Edmond – I’ve 
been buying all of my tires from them. The manager came out and looked at my tires and said these tires are 
OLD. I said only three years. They had to order me a replacement tire. I couldn’t find my receipt and they 
emailed it to me for my records. I took the trailer home.  

When I posted the flat tire on the OETRA Facebook page, my wonderful friends pointed out that I only had 10 
ply tires on my LQ trailer. I was like NO way! I researched tires when I bought them. And ordered 14 ply tires 
for my trailer. Sure enough, they had put 10 ply tires on. The good news is – after reaching out to their Corpo-
rate Headquarters – they replaced all of my LQ trailer tires with 14 ply and I only had to pay for the insurance 
of $65 per tire.  

The moral to this story is be your own advocate. Check things out for yourself and don’t trust anyone. When 
you are hauling by yourself which I usually do, make sure to have US Rider or Trail Guard – both are road-
side assistance for horse people! I also purchased an impact driver. No, I can’t (Continued on page 7)   

Tires from page 5 

Free Services for Owned Horses in Oklahoma 

Do you have a horse who needs medical care, 
rehoming, or requires euthanasia?   

We can help.  

The ASPCA Equine Transition and Adoption 
Center (ETAC), is a new Oklahoma-based pilot 
program focused on helping vulnerable horses 
get the care they need, including new adoptive 
homes.  

Horse owners in the state of Oklahoma in need 
of compassionate help can access free services 
for owned equines. A mobile team, including a 
local veterinary partner, assesses the horse(s) at 
the owner’s request.  

Based on that assessment and in partnership 
with the owner, ETAC offers one of the following 
options: 

 Subsidized veterinary care when it’s best for 

the horse to stay at home with the owner 

 Compassionate euthanasia if needed to pre-
vent suffering 

 Safe relinquishment, including any necessary 

medical care or training, before placement in 
a loving new home 

Contact the Support Center 

If you’re in Oklahoma, call (405) 423-1461 to 
learn more about the services offered. 

If you’re outside Oklahoma, please email us and 
we’ll do our best to connect you to local support-
ive resources or transport your horse to a re-
homing partner near you. 

Since opening in the Oklahoma City area, more 
than 250 equines have been helped. In 2018, a 
similar ASPCA Regional Support Center in the 
Dallas area assisted nearly 60 equines. 
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our 30-year wedding anniversary this year. 

Where is my favorite place to ride?  I am not sure I 
can answer that.  I have ridden my own horses 
through the High Sierras of California, across Death 
Valley twice, through the Tetons of Wyoming,  plus 
Missouri, Texas, Oklahoma, California, and  Arkan-
sas.  I must admit, you can't beat Caprock Canyon, 
Texas, for some beautiful scenery. 

My funniest story involves Mary Ben Marshall.  She 
came to Thunderbird to ride with me.  She was 92 
years young.  When we got out a good bit on the 
trails, I asked her "do you want to take the long way 
back or the short way?"  Everyone who knew Mary 
Ben can guess what she said.  "The long way, of 
course."  I want to be Mary Ben when I am 92!!! 

13 years ago when the Thunderbird rental stables 
closed, I took it upon myself to open that land for 
horse people.   I met with the State Assemblyman, 
and he said we had to have a public meeting.   I con-
tacted our OETRA President, and we joined forces to 
have a public meeting to ask that the Thunderbird 
trails be opened for horse owners.   

It took some doing, but with OETRA's help and a lot of 
volunteer help, we got the trails opened.  I just natu-
rally fell into the position of Trail Ambassador, but the 
many volunteers to this day keep the trails going. 

Please check out pictures of the trails and the trail ob-
stacles at: 

Www.Facebook.com/HorsepeopleOfThunderbird  

Cindy Kerr (from page 5) 

The last letter in a standard tire size indicates the number of 
layers used in the construction of the tire. If there is no letter, the 
tire has the standard 4 plies. A “C” indicates 6 plies, a “D” indi-
cates 8 plies, and an “E” indicates 10 plies. The higher the number 
of plies in a tire, the stronger the tire is and the more air pressure 
the tire can safely hold. Higher ply tires require more air pressure 
to maintain proper wear. 

Tire Age—Find the DOT on the tire. The number after that on 
mine it is 4621 – that means the tire was manufactured during the 
46th week of 2021. 

Tires from page 6 
change a tire due to my mangled arm, but someone 
else could if I was stuck by the side of the road.  

Also, if you are hauling a long distance, get an addi-
tional spare for your trailer.  

Truck tires are easy to replace but trailer tires might 
not be in stock. 

Good luck and Happy Trails! 

http://Www.Facebook.com/HorsepeopleOfThunderbird


Yes, we get it, it’s a pain to make sure 
your Coggins papers are up to date be-
fore heading out to a horse show, trail ride 
or other public equine gathering.   

But there is a reason regulatory laws are 
in place and why officials must turn horse 
owners away if they are unable to pro-
duce a current negative Coggins.  Equine 
infectious anemia has no cure nor a vac-
cine.  As it is a retrovirus, EIA incorpo-
rates itself into the animal’s genome, and 
mutates quickly, making it difficult to pro-
duce a successful vaccine. Thus, our only 
protection against its spread is testing and 
identifying positive horses. 

So why bring it up?  Equine infectious 
anemia has been found in Oklahoma, 
Colorado, Kansas and multiple cases in 
Texas.    

While transmission via insect bites is as-
sumed to be the most common, an alarm-
ing number have been spread via iatro-
genic means. What does this fancy word 
mean?  Essentially transmission through 
“medicinal or treatment means”. In other words, dirty 
equipment (needles, syringes, catheters) shared be-
tween horses. In short, needles and syringes should 
never be shared between horses.  Even dental equip-
ment should be cleaned/disinfected between horses. 

While we can’t keep all biting insects at bay, we can 
all do our part as horse owners. 

1. Test routinely for Coggins. This means annually 
for horses traveling. 

2. Check your paperwork for current testing dates 
before you leave the house!  In a pinch, there are 
some veterinary clinics which offer quick response 
testing. 

3. If you are a show/event manager, it is your job to 
check papers and turn horses away if necessary. 

4. Do not share medical equipment between horses! 

 

 By: Dr. Kris Hiney, OSU Equine Extension Agent  

Balance 6/30/2025  $ 22,996.51  

   

     Income   

    

Dues $ 125.75 

      $ 125.75 

     Expenses   

Newsletter mailing  $ 46.36 

Hankie Postage $ 16.60 

Promotional (parade flag) $ 100.00 

Website (MailChimp) $ 19.50 
Editor Fee $ 200.00 

  $ 382.46 

   

   Net Income   $ (256.71) 

  

Bank Balance as of 7/31/2025 $ 22,739.80  
  

Treasurer’s Report July 1 – 31, 2025 
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Equine Infectious Anemia 
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Liberty Lake News! By Julie Cameron 
More exciting things happening at Liberty Lake! The City of Guthrie gave me approval to install some equine 
obstacles at the lake, either near the parking area or along the trail. 

There are currently three Boy Scouts with Eagle Scout Projects in work. The first I’ve told you about, which is 
the mounting step/platform. The second project is building a bridge and a teeter-totter, the third project in-
cludes a curtain obstacle, a ground obstacle for walk- through or backing practice and a water box. And 
thanks to Rae Burrow we already have a practice gate built.  

I’m going to need feedback from riders, and some help to pull this off. What type of obstacles would you like 
to see on the list, do you have a favorite? Pictures are very helpful. 

I can help with funding, but I think we may be able to find some of the supplies we need from donors. The 
bulk of the funding for this project will be coming from the Fallis Balance Ride Saddle we’re raffling. If you’re 
excited and want to help, let me know…and buy some raffle tickets!!!  
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CampName Trail Ambassador(s) 

Arcadia Lake 
Terri Folks, 405.760.8229, trfolks@gmail.com; Kim Carlton, 405.226.3828                   
kimcarlton2@gmail.com  

Arrowhead State Park Sherry Robinson, 918.231.9868, sherrybr2023@gmail.com 

Bell Cow Lake Volunteer Needed! 

Billy Creek Susan Bates, 936.825.1441, stmb216@hotmail.com 

Cedar Lake Equestrian Park Teri Wyatt, 405.250.5558, tnwalkinghorsegirl@yahoo.com 

Cherokee National Park LeeAnn Dreadfulwater, 918.316.1100, tenkiller7@gmail.com 

Cherokee Wildlife Mgt Area LeeAnn Dreadfulwater, 918.316.1100, tenkiller7@gmail.com 

Choctaw Municipal Park 
Equestrian Trails 

Brian Brawley, 405.694.0155; Cathryn Brawley, 405.413.6836, katiegate000@aol.com; 
Vicki Fraser, 940.435.3159, vjfraser1@gmail.com 

Copan Lake Nikki Wommer, 505.486.0420, ladybugranchnm@gmail.com 

Draper Lake (Lake Stanley 
Draper) 

Vicki Fraser, 940.435.3159, vjfraser1@gmail.com  

Duncan Lake Equestrian Park 
Camellia Foster, 580.251.5824, 5802515824a@gmail.com; Mitzie Smith, 580.467.3066, 
catpawfarm5331@gmail.com 

Foss Lake Volunteer Needed! 

Heyburn Lake, Sheppard Point 
Perri Burnett, 918.521.7755, perri.burnett@gmail.com; Vanessa Conn, 918.724.4549, 
vanessaconn@gmail.com 

Hickory Creek Wildlife Man-
agement Area 

Carolyn Grayson, cjgrayson@sbcglobal.net; Jimmy Walker, 580.341.8201 

Horse Pen Creek Susan Bates, 936.825.1441, stmb216@hotmail.com 

Hugo Lake, Kiamichi Park 
Kendra Staggs, 580.326.4125, staggsranch@yahoo.com; Susan Bates, 936.825.1441, 
stmb216@hotmail.com 

Kaw Lake Volunteer Needed! 

Keystone Lake, Walnut Creek 
Tiffany Buckley, 580.761.5034, BUCKLEY.TIFFANY@GMAIL.COM; Melissa Snyder, 
918.807.1306; Hollye Moore, 918.706.6073, crazycowgirlcorral@yahoo.com 

Lake Carl Blackwell, Hunts 
Meadow 

Kim Reinhardt, kimreinhardt45@gmail.com 

Lake Ellsworth at Fisherman’s 
Cove 

Saralyn Jameson, 703.216.3979, saralyn.2006@gmail.com 

Lake Texoma State Park Darcy Schulke, 580.795.6405, schulkdar@aol.com 

Lake Texoma, Platter Flats Ron Craig, 580.513.5407, rcraig@choctawnation.com 

Liberty Lake Julia Cameron, 405.513.1120, lazyjfarm@sbcglobal.net 

Meeker Lake  Forrest Billingsley 405.517.9150 

McGee Creek State Park Pat Faulkenberry, 580.239.0087, hendersonspottedsaddlehorses@yahoo.com 

Mohawk Park 
Perri Burnett, 918.521.7755, perri.burnett@gmail.com; Vanessa Conn, 918.724.4549, 
vanessaconn@gmail.com 

Oologah Lake 
Cheryl Marx, 918.640.7114, cherylmarx@aol.com; Jaimie Overton, 918.892.1042,       
hojo1221@gmail.com 

Pashubbe Trail Head Susan Bates, 936.825.1441, stmb216@hotmail.com 

Prague Lake Janis Baldwin, 405.204.0866, Janis.Baldwin48@gmail.com 

Robbers Cave State Park 
Sherry Robinson, 918.231.9868, sherrybr2023@gmail.com; Lesa O'Hair, 918.465.7447, 
lesaohair@gmail.com 

Roman Nose State Park 
Ben Neufeld, 405.999.2662, bpneube@yahoo.com; Shirla Geis, 405.368.5212, 
bsneufeld@hotmail.com 

Salt Plains State Park Susan Koontz, 580.596.6997, skoontz54@gmail.com 

Sardis Lake Kendra Staggs, 580.326.4125, staggsranch@yahoo.com 

Sportsman Lake 
Joyce Cox, 405.990.9592, joycecox7072@gmail.com; Glennell Jones, 405.613.1600, 
shawkingly@att.net, Kathy Rodrigues, 405.464.7635, twinpinesok@gmail.com 

Stroud Lake Janis Baldwin, 405.204.0866, Janis.Baldwin48@gmail.com 

Thunderbird Lake Cindy Kerr, 405.412.3630, cindy@kerrteam.com  

javascript:__doPostBack('ctl00$MainContent$TAs_Contact$GridView_TAs','Sort$CampName')
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Find us on Facebook 
@Oklahoma Equestrian 
Trail Riders Association 

September 2025 

 

Setting: Cedar Lake Equestrian Campground, nestled in the rugged Ouachita Mountains of Southeast Oklahoma, is a 
haven for horse enthusiasts. It’s October 31, 2025, and the Oklahoma Equestrian Trail Riders (OETRA) club has 
gathered 80  members for their annual Halloween ride. The crisp autumn air carries the scent of pine and campfire 
smoke, and the campground buzzes with excitement—costumed riders, decorated horses, and spooky trail games under 
a full moon.  Cedar Lake, 
surrounded by granite 
peaks and dense woods, 
feels festive yet isolated, 
with spotty cell  service 
and no immediate neigh-
bors. The stage is set for 
a chilling mystery. The 
REST of the story will be 
told at Fall Color Ride. 
Come find out who is in-
volved in this mystery... 
It might just be YOU! 

Murder at Cedar Lake: a Halloween Trail Ride Mystery 


